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Dr. Socrates Herrera Valencia 

Director and Principal Investigator 
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Carrera 37 2 BIS# SE - 08 OF 201 

Cali, Colombia 760042 

Dear Dr. Herrera Valencia: 

Public Health Service 

National Institutes of Health 
National Institute of Allergy 
and Infectious Diseases 
Bethesda, Maryland 20892 

The NIH National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases (NIAID) is writing to Caucaseco Scientific 

Research Center (CSRC) to follow up on our meeting held on June 8, 2023 as a result of an insufficient 

response to our letter dated April 25, 2023 and our concerns regarding noncompliance with awards 

SR01Al148843-04 and 5U01Al155363-03. 

Given the remaining noncompliance concerns, NIAID will immediately suspend awards SR01Al148843-

04 and 5U01Al155363-03 based on CSRCs insufficient response to demonstrate compliance with NIH 

Grants Policy Statement (NIHGPS); specifically, Chapter 4.1.1.4 Foreign Recipients and Foreign 

Performance Sites which requires compliance with policies of the recipients local jurisdiction, as it 

relates to compliance with animal license requirements in Colombia. The suspension will be 

implemented on both awards by a specific award condition (SAC), per 8.5.1 Specific Award Conditions: 

Modification of the Terms of Award. In addition, NIAID will disallow costs if it is determined that CSRC 

was noncompliant with the award terms and conditions. Disallowed costs would include all funding 

support associated with animal research, including data analysis associated with animal research, that 

occurred without the proper animal licenses. 

Based on the assertions CSRC stated on the June 8, 2023 call with NIAID, CSRC must confirm that the 

supporting documentation provided to NIAID on June 16, 2023 fully addresses the following questions 

regarding compliance with the animal license requirements of Columbia, or provide additional 

documentation to address the following: 

• Demonstrate the "legitimate confidence" law, as described to NIAID by CSRC on June 8, 2023

was in effect and applicable for this license at the time the relicensing request was submitted

• Clarify what documentation CSRC needed to submit for the license

• Demonstrate that all requirements and supporting documentation for the license were

provided by CSRC to the issuing organization

• Identify long the Columbian government had to respond to the license request under the

"legitimate confidence" law






